
March 15, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail 

Robert M. Grant 

President 

River Consulting Group, Inc. 

Re: Docket No. DE 19-057; Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 

Energy; Business Process Audit  

Dear Bob: 

In a letter to counsel for Eversource Energy dated February 15, 2023, on which you were 

copied, I stated that the New Hampshire Department of Energy (the Department) would, by this 

date, send River Consulting Group, Inc. (RCG) any comments the Department had on the 

Business Process Audit Final Report that RCG provided for review on November 30, 2022. 

I write today to advise RGC that the Department has no comments on that Report. 

Once RCG has reviewed any comments from Eversource Energy on that Report, and if RCG 

incorporated any changes based on those comments from Eversource Energy, please provide the 

Department with that Report, which the Department will file with the Public Utilities 

Commission in this docket, per the Settlement Agreement in DE 19-057, Appendix 2. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Paul B. Dexter 

Paul B. Dexter 

Legal Director /Senior Hearings Examiner 

New Hampshire Department of Energy 

Cc: Jessica Buno Ralston, Esq., Counsel for Eversource 

COMMISSIONER 
Jared S. Chicoine 

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER 
Christopher Ellms, Jr. 
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